BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, December 21, 2004

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, December 21, 2004 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chairman Reid J. Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Update:

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that Fiory’s Market, K & K’s Fiorys Market and Papa Johns Restaurant have been asked to appear before the Board of Selectmen on January 4, 2004 to discuss their liquor sales violations resulting from a Swampscott Police Departments sting operation that took place on November 19, 2004.

Town of Swampscott vehicle use policy and its guidelines were discussed. See votes of the board.

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on current and future Town Hall re-organization in order to improve ways of delivery to Town Services. One change to the re-organization was the current position Collector/Clerk not be re-appointed when the term expires and that the current Town Treasurer position become Clerk Collector.See appointments.

Appointment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint Denise Dembkoski to position of Town Collector seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to appoint Captain Richard Carmody to Chief of the Swampscott Fire Department effective January 3, 2005 seconded by Selectman Paster 

Discussion:

Andrew W. Maylor Town Administrator discussed part of the settlement agreement reached between the six residents relating to the zoning matter and the Town of Swampscott’s New High School Project that a new high school neighborhood committee be formed.

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the Town’s budget.  With each department given direction on providing to the Town Administrator a level funded budget and a budget that reflects a 10% reduction from last years approved town meeting totals. The Police Department and the Fire Departments are asking for clear direction on how to accomplishment this within each of their Departments. 

Daniel R. Santanello, Chariman and Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator discussed how the Town could assist the youth leagues with providing open space which will not be available due to the new high school project going forward

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve change of manager request from Swampscott Yacht Club, 425 Humphrey Street, new manager on record will by Mr. Kenneth J. Hahn seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted on a unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve the Town of Swampscott Vehicle Use Policy seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted on a unanimously motion by Selectman Baker to approve the Pre-Hazard Mitigation Plan seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

Commendation:

Selectman Santanello recognized Officer Mathew Macdonald and Officer David Skomurski on their assistance with a medical aid call.
Selectman Santanello recognized and thanked Captain Fessendan, Captain Carmody and Firefighters Thomas O’Neill, Patrick Keating and Glenn Bartram for their assistance with replacement of smoke alarms to the elderly.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator and Bruce Gordon, Swampscott Fire Department spoke regarding the Pre-Hazard Mitigation Plan for the Town of Swampscott which was produced with assistance of the Metropolitan Area Planning Council and local emergency management administration.  See votes of the Board.

Selectman’s Time:

Selectman Baker asked for a mid year review if possible from DaveCastellarin, Town Accountant.

Selectman Hyde spoke on the men and women in military services that we keep them in our prayers.

Selectman Paster asked residents to check in with their elderly neighbors during the inclement winter weather. Selectmen Paster will be taking his nominations papers out for re-election to the Board of Selectmen which will be held in April. 

Selectman Cassidy congratulated newly appointed Fire Chief Richard Carmody and wished retired Chief Lawrence Galante good luck with his future plans.

Selectman Santanello recognized Detective Ted Delano and the Swampscott Police Associatation for their success with this years Holiday Parade. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to adjourn meeting at 9:30p.m. seconded by Selectman Paster

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

